
Borough of Palmyra
Council Caucus Meeting Minutes, 7:00 PM
Monday October 7th, 2019
CALL TO ORDER   

The Regular Meeting of the Borough Council of the Borough of Palmyra is hereby called to order by Mayor Michelle Arnold at 7:01 PM
ROLL CALL

Present: Mrs. Michelle McCann, Mrs. Bernadette Russell, Mrs. Gina Tait, Ms. Mindie Weiner, Mayor Michelle Arnold
Absent: Mr. Brandon Allmond, President Timothy Howard

The pledge of Allegiance was recited followed by a moment of silence
OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS STATEMENT         

Public Notice of this meeting pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act has been given 

By the Municipal Clerk in the following manner:

· Posting written notice on the official bulletin board at the Palmyra Borough Hall on 
January 11th, 2019.

· Mailing written notice to the Burlington County Times, and the Courier Post Newspaper on January 11, 2019.

· Notice to All Council Members.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

May 6th, 2019 – Council Caucus Meeting Minutes
Mrs. Russell made a motion to approve the minutes from the, Executive Session Meeting of April 1st, 2019.  Mrs. Tait second the motion.
At the call of the roll the vote was:

AYES: Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait, Ms. Weiner
NAYES: None

September 16th, 2019 Regular Council Meeting

Mrs. Russell made a motion to approve the minutes from the, Executive Session Meeting of April 1st, 2019.  Mrs. Tait second the motion.
At the call of the roll the vote was:

AYES: Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait, Ms. Weiner
NAYES: None

ABSTAIN: Ms. Weiner
September 16th, 2019 – 7:24 Executive Session Meeting Minutes
Mrs. Russell made a motion to approve the minutes from the, Executive Session Meeting of April 1st, 2019.  Mrs. Tait second the motion.
At the call of the roll the vote was:

AYES: Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait
NAYES: None

ABSTAIN: Ms. Weiner
September 16th, 2019- 9:18 Executive Session Meeting Minutes
Mayor Arnold requested a motion for approval of the, Executive Session Meeting Minutes of April 1st, 2019.

Mrs. Russell made a motion to approve the minutes from the, Executive Session Meeting of April 1st, 2019.  Mrs. Tait second the motion.
At the call of the roll the vote was:

AYES: Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait, Ms. Weiner
NAYES: None

ABSTAIN: Ms. Weiner
CORRESPONDENCE

Mayor Arnold acknowledged the following correspondence:
Letters received from, James Burd, Citizens Improving Affordable Housing, Dennis McInerney, Judge- Municipal Courts, and Gary Baldwin, Council President Borough of Tinton Falls. 
E-Mails received from Felicia Hopson, Freeholder Burlington County, PSE&G LIHEAP program information.
Letter of Support – War Memorial Committee for Burl Co Municipal Park Development Program grant application

Letter of Support – Palmyra Improvement Association for Burl Co Municipal Park Development Program grant application

Email - PSE&G LIHEAP program information and open for intake

PROFESSIONAL UPDATES

Mr. Joe Henry of Hardenbergh Insurance Agency presented his annual Safety on the Agenda presentation to the Governing Body. Mr. Henry shared information regarding the Borough’s Wellness and Safety program, recognizing Mrs. Kilmer and Mr. Gural for their work and the safety of conditions within the Borough. Mr. Henry indicated the Borough has a very active wellness and safety program in which all departments participate. The topic this year is comorbidity.  Mr. Henry explained comorbidity is a person/ employee with two or more often chronic or long-term conditions at the same time. He explained the medical cost to the municipality. Mr. Henry noted a full time wellness director, Debbie Shiffer, is available thru the JIF Program and she has available a newsletter with healthy recipes, weight challenges and different exercise.
PROCLAMATION  

Mayor Arnold then read to following proclamation into the record:
Put the Brakes on Fatalities Day

WHEREAS, October 10, 2019 has been declared “Put the Brakes on Fatalities Day” by the Borough of Palmyra

WHEREAS, Across the nation, traffic crashes caused 36,750 fatalities in 2018, and are the leading cause of death for young people ages 15 to 34; and,

WHEREAS, In New Jersey, 563 individuals lost their lives in traffic crashes in 2018; and,

WHEREAS, Pedestrian related crashes accounted for 31.0 percent of the State’s traffic fatalities,

WHEREAS, Motorcyclists, and pedestrians face increased risks on New Jersey’s roadways, as people opt for alternative modes of transportation; and,

WHEREAS, 53 motorcyclists, and 165 pedestrians were killed in New Jersey in traffic-related crashes in 2018; and,

WHEREAS, Safer driving behaviors such as buckling up, every ride; obeying posted speed limits; stopping for pedestrians in crosswalks and using crosswalks when walking; avoiding aggressive driving behaviors; never driving impaired; wearing proper safety gear while riding a motorcycle or bicycle; and, focusing solely on driving by avoiding distractions, can dramatically reduce the number of traffic-related injuries and deaths;

Now, therefore, I Mayor Michelle Arnold, do hereby proclaim October 10th, 2019, “Put the Brakes on Fatalities Day”, and call upon everyone to put these lifesaving behaviors into practice to improve safety on the roadways in our community and throughout the State. 

PUBLIC PORTION

Mayor Arnold then asked for a motion to open the Public Portion. Mrs. Russell made a motion to open the public portion for comments. Mrs. Tait second the motion

All members present voted in favor of the motion
No one else from the public wishing to be heard, Mrs. Russell made a motion to close the public portion, Mrs. Tait second the motion.

All members present voted in favor of the motion.
RESOLUTIONS   Consent Agenda

Resolution 2019-220 to Resolution 2019-228 will be enacted as a single motion, if any resolution needs additional discussion it will be removed from the consent agenda and voted on separately.

Mayor Arnold asked if anything needed to be removed from the agenda. Ms. Weiner indicated she had some questions regarding some of the resolutions and rather than pull them all, could she just ask those questions. Mayor Arnold indicated that could be done. Ms. Weiner inquired about Resolution 2019-220 and 2019-223. Ms. Weiner requested Resolution 2019-227 be pulled from the consent agenda. Ms. Weiner asked Mr. Gural to clarify the registrars within the Borough. Mr. Gural indicated we have one Registrar, Marie Nagle, one Deputy Registrar, Doretha Jackson and one Alternate Registrar Danielle Lippincott. Mr. Gural noted you are allowed two alternates, we have one. Ms. Weiner inquired about the salary request for Raymond Holshue for Electrical Sub-code Official. Ms. Weiner indicated it was more than the previous electrical Sub-code was paid. Mr. Gural stated Mr. Holshue was properly rice noticed and elected to have the conversation in open session. Mr. Gural indicated Mr. Holshue’s experience and the fact the holds multiply/ all UCC licenses as well as Housing Inspector make him well worth the requested salary. Ms. Weiner inquired about the hour and days he would be working. Mr. Gural indicated they are listed on the resolution. Mr. Gural indicated he has set hours for electrical however he will fill in/make himself available if there are other situations which arise and other inspectors are needed at other times. Mr. Gural explained how many hours the various other sub-code officials work and noted Mr. Holshue has worked for the Borough before under CGP&H as a housing inspector. Mr. Gural indicated our other choice is to hire a third party agency and he explained if we do that, then the third party takes all the permit fee revenue. Mr. Rosenberg noted that if/when redevelopment occurs those expectations and inspections will increase substantially and having that type of relationship with our subcode officials is priceless. Mayor Arnold indicated we would not be having a discussion regarding resolution 2019-227, we will pull it and go on with the consent agenda. 
Resolution 2019-220, Resolution Appointing Marie Nagle as Registrar for the Borough of Palmyra for a three year term effective August 1st, 2019  

Resolution 2019-221, Resolution Requesting Approval of item of Revenue and Appropriation
NJSA 40A: 4-87 (Chapter 159) 2019 Drive Sober or Get pulled Over Statewide Labor Day Crackdown in the amount of $5,500.00

Resolution 2019-222, Resolution Authorizing the Cancellation of Taxes for a Totally Disabled Veteran Located at 2013 Harbour Drive Block 152.1 Lot 2013 Partial Tax Year Beginning August 21st, 2019 and thereafter also Refunding Taxes Paid

Resolution 2019-223, Resolution of the Borough of Palmyra Appointing Raymond C. Holshue, Jr, as Electrical Sub-Code Official and Electrical Inspector, Effective September 11th, 2019
Resolution 2019-224, Resolution Appointing Frances Smith as a Substitute Crossing Guard for the Borough of Palmyra Effective October 3rd, 2019

Resolution 2019-225, Resolution Appointing Gail Marguis as a Substitute Crossing Guard for the Borough of Palmyra Effective October 3rd, 2019
Resolution 2019-226, Resolution Appointing Howard Dreby as a Crossing Guard for the Borough of Palmyra Effective October 11th, 2019

Resolution 2019-227, Resolution supporting the Borough of Palmyra’s and Palmyra Improvement Association’s Participation in the Community Foundation of South Jersey's Initiative Transform South Jersey Community Heart and Soul Program 
Resolution 2019-228, Resolution Authorizing the Gift, Sale, Auction or Raffle of Property No Longer Needed for Public Use.

Mayor Arnold asked for a motion to approve the consent agenda Resolutions 2019-220 thru Resolution 2019-226 and Resolution 2019-228. Mrs. Russell made a motion to approve Resolutions 2019-220 thru Resolution 2019-226 and Resolution 2019-228.  Mrs. Tait seconded the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

AYES: Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait, Ms. Weiner
NAYES: None 
Resolution 2019-220 thru 2019-226 and Resolution 2019-228 were approved.
Mayor Arnold then went back to Resolution 2019-227.

Back to resolution 2019-227

Resolution 2019-227, Resolution supporting the Borough of Palmyra’s and Palmyra Improvement Association’s Participation in the Community Foundation of South Jersey's Initiative Transform South Jersey Community Heart and Soul Program 

Ms. Weiner indicated she was not happy with some of the language in the letter accompanying the application for Participation in the Community Foundation of SJ’s Imitative Transform South Jersey Community Heart and Soul Program.  Mrs. Tait asked why all the non-profit groups were not listed in the letter and contacted regarding this program. Mayor Arnold noted there was a seminar live and online which explained the program and invited organizations to apply. Mrs. Tait stated the Community Center Program Board would have been perfect for this, and would have participated. Ms. Weiner indicated she did not attend the meeting but was well versed on the grant. Ms. Weiner indicated there are some things she wished to express regarding the letter presented with the Grant application. Ms. Weiner indicated for the record in the letter, it speaks about a decrease in volunteerism, it speaks about an art district and indicates the efforts have been stagnant. Ms. Weiner indicated she felt a better choice of words could have been used. Mr. Gural stated no one should take any of this personally. Mr. Gerkens is a professional grant writer focused on obtaining the grant, he knows what he’s doing and has won us a lot of money. Mr. Gural indicated Mr. Gerkens shared the draft with the PIA and there were two responses from them, he took parts from those responses along with the draft and came up with the letter which was submitted. Mr. Gural indicated the point of this process is to be invited to the second round. Mr. Gural indicated three members of the Borough attended/watched the webinar and five members of the PIA did the same. Ms. Weiner noted the names of several non-profit organizations which were not included in the resolution; the Seniors, the Bread of Life Pantry, Community Center Program Board, Halloween Parade Committee, PHSFEE.  Mr. Gural indicated he was asked why the Halloween Parade Committee, Community Center Program Board, PHSFEE, etc. were not included in the resolution he indicated the first version of the resolution had no names mention but the PIA. Mr. Gural indicated any names desired by council can be placed in the resolution, just let us know who. Mr. Gural indicated the resolution was really not necessary however it shows the selection committee that the Borough if committed to working together with these groups to get this project complete. After some additional discussion, Ms. Weiner indicated that if Mr. Gerkens felt names should be mention in the resolution then she felt the Community Center Program Board. PHSFEE, should be included. After some additional discussion it was decided the Community Center Program Board, PHSFEE, and the Halloween Parade Committee will be added. Mr. Gural indicated neither he nor Ms. Jackson have the ability to change the narrative in the letter, as it is due tomorrow, but we will change the resolution. Ms. Weiner indicated there is also a part of the letter which refers to our housing stock being older. Ms. Weiner indicated would have been nice to add that there is some historic value to those properties. Ms. Weiner then spoke about another portion of the narrative which indicated the effort has been stagnant regarding the arts district; perhaps it could have read the effort needs funding and detail planning. Mrs. Russell indicated she was sure the world stagnant, referring to the same, was used in the Master Plan. 
Mrs. Tait made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-227.  Mrs. Russell seconded the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

AYES: Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait, Ms. Weiner
NAYES: None 
Resolution 2019-227 was approved

COMMUNITY SPOTLIGHT

Mayor Arnold and various members of the governing body announced the following upcoming events:

Palmyra Community Center Program Board -2019 Fall Programs Class list now available 
Palmyra Halloween Parade Fundraiser- Chipotle Dinner- October 15th, 2019
Palmyra Harbour Condo Association Art Show – October 20th, 2019

Independence Fire Department “Designer Bag Bingo” – October 20th, 2019
Free Mammograms at Christ Episcopal Church - November 2nd, 2019

Make a Splash was held on October 4th, 2019
Palmyra PTA is hosting their Annual Pumpkin carving Contest on October 25th, 2019

PIA is hosting “Trunk or Treat” on October 19th, 2019

Also noted by various members of the governing body were the following events that were already held:

Independence Fire Department “Craft Beer Fest” was held on October 5th, 2019.

Coffee with a Cop held on October 2nd, 2019 

Halloween Parade Committee “Costume Swap” held on October 6th, 2019

PHSFEE held its “Casino Night” where they raised over $20,000.00 which will be donated to the Palmyra High School for the Arts program.

Relay for life was held at Cinnaminson High School on Saturday.

Mayor Arnold also read a Burlington County Times article about Kaya Robinson our PHS Borough Council Student Representative.
Ms. Weiner indicated there is a special needs campaign for Halloween, “Special Needs are Welcomed Here” regarding children with special needs, she explained. Ms. Weiner indicated they will be giving out the signs at the PIA’s meeting next and at the Fire House Open House tonight.
Mayor Arnold acknowledged thank you cards receives from Strides Against Sepsis.
DISCUSSION ITEMS

NEW Business
Mayor Arnold stated a Farmers Market will be held on October 24th, 2019. Ms. Weiner indicated they are working with the PTA and Halloween Parade Committee to decorate pumpkins at market and they are hoping to also do some picture taking.

Mayor Arnold indicated the Halloween Parade will be October 30th, 2019. Mrs. Tait indicated the Parade will begin at 7:00 pm in Riverton and proceed down to Legion Field. The Grand Marshall for the parade this year is Charlie Pratt. No rain date has been scheduled.

Mayor Arnold noted the Veterans Day Celebration is November 11th, 2019.

Mayor Arnold stated the Tree Lighting is December 6th, 2019. Mrs. Tait passed out what they plan to do for the Santa Visit at the Community Center after the Tree Lighting. Mrs. Tait indicated the theme this year is “The Night Before Christmas”. Mrs. Tait indicated Abby Liebe will be making the decorations again this year, and she hopes everyone will be available to help with the event.  

Mr. Gural noted some available grant opportunities, he noted these particular grants opportunities don’t seem to be a good fit. 

Mr. Gural noted we are getting ready for the 2020 Budget; budget worksheets and budget status reports are out to the departments they have been notified no new spending after November 1st, 2019 and budget worksheets are due back to the administrator the first week of December

Mr. Gural indicated the sign ordinance is not clear, he indicated people have rights, constitutional rights which in some cases supersede our ordinance. Mr. Gural noted the ordinance needs to be fixed so it is enforceable. Mr. Gural indicated everyone needs to read Mr. Rosenberg’s memo from five years ago. There was some additional discussion on size of signs, signs placed on Borough property and signs placed in the public right of way. Mrs. Russell stated she would like to ask Mr. Rosenberg to look over the current ordinance as it applies to political signs and to come up with some suggestions for council to consider to fix the current ordinance so it is enforceable. Mr. Russell noted it will not happen this year as it is already upon us, but it will be ready moving forward. Mr. Rosenberg indicated he would put something together for council to consider.
Mr. Gural indicated the latest edition of the Borough Newsletter, October & November issue is in your packet. Mr. Allmond asked that any comments be sent to him.
Mr. Gural indicated on the best practices survey this year on of the question is if we have a written policy in place regarding Social Media. Mr. Gural indicated we need a written policy regarding all of social media, he indicated we have addressed some things but not all in one comprehensive policy. Mr. Gural indicated he wanted to ask Mr. Allmond if he would work on creating a policy for Social media for the Borough. Mayor Arnold asked if that includes all Borough Websites.  Mr. Gural indicated not just Borough websites but all social media postings, where anything that has to do with the Borough and or Borough business is posted by a governing body member.
Mayor Arnold indicated during the budget process we placed funding in the budget for a Business Directory Kiosk for the downtown business area. Mayor Arnold asked what was needed from council to move that forward. Ms. Weiner stated she did recall Mayor Arnold speaking about a business kiosk of some sort for the downtown business area but she did not recall an approval being given. Ms. Weiner asked where it was going to be located. Mayor Arnold indicated on the corner of Broad Street and Cinnaminson Avenue. Mayor Arnold indicated during the budget process we approved the insertion of the funding in the budget and now because of the dollar amount it needs to come before council for final decision regarding using the proposed funding to move the project forward. Ms. Weiner asked what the amount was that was placed in the budget, Mr. Gural indicated $50,000.00. Mrs. Russell and Ms. Weiner indicated that they would like to see some additional information regarding the kiosk before making that decision. 
Mayor Arnold indicated the Secure and Fair Enforcement Banking Act (SAFE Banking Act) provides access to financial services for cannabis industry. Mayor Arnold indicated she just wanted to share the information. Mrs. Tait asked about the public forum Mayor Arnold indicated she wanted to have with the various people with insight into the cannabis industry. Mayor Arnold indicated because things are so undecided at the state that will have to wait until some decisions are made at the state level.

Mr. Gural indicated he wanted to discuss three potential changes to the PPPM. Mr. Gural indicated due to some recent circumstances we wanted to look at bereavement leave for part-time employees. Mr. Gural indicated the change would allow bereavement leave, five days, for part-time employees for an immediate family death. Mr. Gural also noted during the recent adoption of the overtime policy for public works employees, we changed it so as not to count paid time off towards calculating overtime, so if you worked 43 hours but 8 of the hours was a sick day then the three hours would be paid at straight time.  In other words you had to work 40 hours before overtime was paid. Under the new or reverting back to the old policy once 40 hours were accumulated, no matter what type of time you would be paid overtime anything over 40. Mr. Gural noted that is in exchange for public works employees working until 3:30 every day instead of 3:00. Mr. Gural indicated our current policy does not allow for advance payment for per diem/ travel expenses. Currently the employee travels then submits receipts and gets reimbursed. Mr. Gural indicted the change would allow advanced travel payment, if the governing body so chooses; then the employee would be responsible for turning in receipts for travel related expenses within 10 days of the authorized travel and if the receipts are not turned in then the per diem expenses advanced would be deducted from their salary. There was some discussion regarding the currently policy and why we would change it. Mr. Gural indicated this is just another way that it could be done. Mayor Arnold indicated alcohol beverages should not be reimbursed. Mr. Gural indicated that could be included. Ms. Weiner inquired why we would change something that is already working and it seems it would be a lot more work for the finance department and when did he propose to make those changes. Mr. Gural indicated we wanted to give council a choice.  Mr. Gural stated they will have something for next meeting.

Mayor Arnold indicated she and Mr. Gural met with Adaleta our representative from PSE & G regarding the proposed LED street lighting changes. Mayor Arnold indicated there is no cost to change over to led lighting affecting about 70 street lights, and the savings is about 5%. Ms. Weiner indicated some concern about the gas lamps and the time to have them repaired when they don’t work. She asked Mayor Arnold to mention it to the PSE&G rep.
Mr. Gural indicated Jon Petitte is requesting a one night stay at Harrah’s Hotel in AC, to attend New Jersey Shade Tree Federation on October 24th, 2019. Mrs. Russell indicated this was necessary for his certifications. Borough Council agreed. 
Old Business

Mr. Gural asked what we are going to do about the holiday decorations. Mrs. Gural noted we have two months before the tree lighting event. Ms. Weiner indicated we will put the bows up. Mrs. Tait asked only snowflakes? Ms. Weiner indicated the committee had not spoken about it but she would put some thought into it and get back to council.

Mr. Gural indicated we received a request for road brining & salting in the Riverfront.  Mr. Gural indicated he, Chief Pearlman and Mr. McGill met with their representatives and his recommendation was to salt and brine on Riverside and Lakeside Drives instead of reimbursement  and provide the same service on Juniper and Piper Lanes but no snow plowing.  Council was in agreement. There was some additional discussion and it was decided Mr. Rosenberg would make the necessary amendments to the existing municipal services agreement we have with the Riverfront. 
Mr. Gural indicated there are a number of proposed changes to the parking ordinance. Ms.  Weiner noted some of the proposed changes; indicating excluding parking restrictions on the 500 and 600 block of Cinnaminson Avenue, adding handicap parking on Broad Street, two hour parking on Parry Ave. by the War Memorial, adding 15 minute parking spots on Cinnaminson Avenue, two hour parking on Garfield Avenue and the potential for employee parking. Ms. Weiner stated she wants to send letters to the residents and business owners in that area to get their opinion. There was some additional discussion regarding parking on train side of Broad Street and the possibility of changing the street cleaning day from Friday to Tuesday.
Mr. Gural indicated the Quench water coolers have begun to be installed today. 
Mr. Gural indicated we are currently infested with the Spotted Lanternfly and there are all sorts of quarantine rules we should be following. 

Mr. Gural indicated everyone has ERI plans for the landscaping on the Broad Street intersections. Mr. Gural indicated Tim K. is currently soliciting quotes and estimates it will come in at about $19,000.00 for all the intersections. Ms. Weiner asked if the quotes are being broken up by intersection. Ms. Weiner asked how we were going to keep the beds up. Mrs. Russell indicated these plants are good choices if we keep up with the mulch. Mr. Gural indicated we are requiring a one year warranty on the plants and details as to what is required to maintain the intersections. Mrs. Russell stated we need someone on staff to be able to do the job. Mayor Arnold indicated the species is conducive to doing what we want it to do. There was some additional discussion and was decided we would revisit when the quotes are in.
Mr. Gural indicated the G-Max Test report is in for the turf field and we passed however the artificial turf field is out of warranty and there are some repairs we need to complete. Mr. Gural as noted in our prior meeting the two sections at the ends near the goals that need to be replaced we are talking about a cost of between $100,000.00 and $200,000.00 thousand about 25% of the field. There was some discussion and the consideration, in many years to come, may be back to natural grass field

Mr. Gural indicated we located in the minutes the portion which the Borough indicates the sale of a plot of land to DeVece & Shaffer thus the Seller’s Residency Statement has been completed.
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Mr. Gural indicated there are new Did You Know’s on the website and he is looking for need ideas. 

Mr. Gural indicated the Best Practices Inventory will be read publicly at the next meeting, it is due to the state by October 30th, 2019.
Mr. Gural noted the JIF Elected Officials Liability Seminar will be Thursday, December 5th at O’Conner’s. Mr. Gural indicated everyone will be signed up and let him know if you cannot make it.
Mr. Gural stated the Palmyra Police Dept. email addresses have changed to palmyrapd.org as they are required to have a separate server. Mr. Gural indicated MS office 365 is scheduled to be upgraded at any time.
Mr. Gural stated the Burl Co Municipal Park Development Grant application for Veterans Park was submitted.
Mr. Gural PRC Lion’s Club plaque should be installed today.
Mr. Gural indicated CEPA, Conscientious Employee Protection Act –Whistleblower Act, requires acknowledgements of receipt of the CEPA Act from the governing body as well as the staff. Mr. Gural indicated those forms are include in your packets and need to be signed and returned the Ms. Jackson or Mrs. Nagel.   
Mr. Gural noted we are members of the Burl Co Regional Chamber of Commerce and anyone can attend anything they wish and the borough will pay the fee. 
Mr. Gural noted just for your information Palmyra Ambulance Squad signed an agreement with Riverside Township.
PUBLIC COMMENT  

Mayor Arnold then asked for a motion to open the Public Portion. Mrs. Russell made a motion to open the public portion for comments. Mrs. Tait second the motion

All members present voted in favor of the motion
Mr. Rader – Harbour Drive – Mr. Rader asked if there were plans to upgrade the community center. Mr. Rader indicated the gym height creates a negative sound problem when used for meetings or social events. Mr. Rader stated the center needs a surround sound system for the gym and the doorbell needs to be upgraded so it can be heard in the back of the building, in the gym, and hall. Mr. Rader also noted the push button on the outside of the building is damaged but it works. Mrs. Tait indicated we are currently looking into various deficiencies in the community center.
Ms. Veitenheimer – Rowland Avenue – Mrs. Veitenheimer asked if the electrical inspector will be working on Columbus Day. Mr. Gural indicated we are all working on Columbus Day and the Borough will be open.

No one else from the public wishing to be heard, Mrs. Russell made a motion to close the public portion, Mrs. Tait second the motion.

All members present voted in favor of the motion.
MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMENTS
Mayor Arnold inquired of Mr. Gural and Mr. Rosenberg if there was anything which needed to be discussed in closed session.  Mr. Rosenberg indicated we received documentation from Cherokee the financial arm of Stock Development Group. Mr. Rosenberg noted the information was promised earlier but just arrived late afternoon. Mr. Rosenberg and Mr. Gural both indicated they had not had time to review the information to report to the governing body. Mr. Gural indicated action may need to be taken before the next meeting. It was decided we would go into executive session to discuss the assignment. Yes closed session for contracts and negotiations.

Ms. Weiner indicated the paver project is a huge disappointment. Ms. Weiner indicated Mayor Arnold took control of the project, it was executed and you saw it thru. Ms. Weiner indicated she was sadden by the fact the Mayor Arnold’s brick and her family was dead center in placement; if anyone’s brick should have been there it was the honoree, Chief Payton I Flournoy Sr. Ms. Weiner indicated the font on Mayor Arnold’s brick is different and larger from all the other bricks paved. Did the company make a mistake, if so they need to fix it? Ms. Weiner stated she did not think Mayor Arnold had best interest of the family at heart by the way those pavers were handled and placed. There was some additional discussion.
Mayor Arnold asked for a motion to approve Resolution 2019-229. Mrs. Russell made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-229, Resolution Excluding the Public from Certain Meetings pursuant to section 89 of the Open Public Meeting Act C. 231 P.L. 1975 regarding Contracts/ Negotiations Mrs. Tait second the motion.
At the call of the roll, the vote was:

AYES:  Mrs. McCann, Mrs. Russell, Mrs. Tait, Ms. Weiner
NAYES: None 
Borough Council went into closed session at 9:44 pm
Closed session
Borough Council returned from closed session at 9:57 PM
Mrs. Russell made a motion to open to the public. Mrs. Tait second the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

All voted in favor 
Mayor Arnold asked for a motion to adjourn. Mrs. Tait made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mrs. McCann seconded the motion. 

All members present voted in favor on the motion

Meeting adjourned at 9:58 PM
Respectfully Submitted 
Doretha R Jackson

Municipal Clerk

